

6 Solfer

SOUTHERN ASSOCIATION OF COLLEGES AND SCHOOLS COMMISSION ON COLLEGES

1866 Southern Lane ● Decatur, Georgia 30033-4097 Telephone 404/679-4500 Fax 404/679-4558 www.sacscoc.org

April 1, 2009

Dr. Adena Williams Loston President Saint Philip's College 1801 Martin Luther King San Antonio, TX 78203

Dear Adena:

Please pardon the delay in responding to your letter of December 12, 2008, providing additional information regarding courses offered at Northeast Lakeview College.

- Courses taught at Northeast Lakeview are St. Philip's College courses and are taught by St. Philip's College faculty. All teaching credentials are certified by St. Philip's, and oversight of the faculty and curriculum of St. Philip's courses is provided by the Vice President for Academic Affairs of St. Philip's.
- Northeast Lakeview College students are not comingled with those from St. Philip's.
- Effective Spring, 2009, San Antonio College students will not be comingled with those of St. Philip's College.
- All measures of SPC students' learning are the same at both campuses.

I am now comfortable knowing that Northeast Lakeview College is a stand-alone campus where other colleges within the Alamo Community College District are offering their own courses which are being taught and supervised by the colleges offering the courses. It is my understanding that the reasons for other colleges offering courses at the Northeast Lakeview College include the rising cost of gasoline, the fact that several programs are only offered at one institution within the District, and that there is not yet a full complement of faculty or programs at Northeast Lakeview College.

Best regards,

belle

Belle S. Wheelan, Ph.D.

President

Commission on Colleges

BSW/SLA:jdw

cc: Dr. Michael S. Johnson